Planning Commission Work Meeting Minutes
Thursday, January 7, 2016
City Council Chambers
220 East Morris Avenue
Time 5:30 p.m.

Commission Members Present: Rachel Lauritzen, Presiding
Holly Carson
Jeremy Carter
Susan Dickstein
Leslie Jones
Laura Vernon
Spencer Walker

Staft Members Present: Michael Florence, Community Development Director
Francis Lilly, Deputy Director/Housing Administrator
Alexandra White, City Planner
Hannah Vickery, City Attorney
Sharen Hauri, Urban Design Director

Deputy Director/Housing Administrator, Francis Lilly, welcomed the new Planning Commission

Members. He reminded those present that regular meetings will be streamed live via the internet

in addition to the audio and video recordings. Mr. Lilly also noted that the agenda item regarding
the Granite High School site had been re-noticed and would be heard as new business rather than
continuing business.

1. Planning Commission Training,

Mr. Lilly gave a brief presentation regarding the basic functions of the Planning Commission,
primarily for the benefit of the new Commissioners. He described the difference between a public
meeting and a public hearing and making recommendations to the City Council. Mr. Lilly assured
the Commission that staff and the City Attorney are available to answer questions and assist in
resolving issues during the meetings. He then outlined a basic meeting procedure and explained
how to make a motion.

Mr. Lilly clarified the administrative and legislative functions of the Planning Commission.
Legislatively, the Commission acts as an advisory body to the City Council, Although the
Commission cannot adopt policies, Mr. Lilly stated that they can ensure zoning standards are met,
make findings with respect to conditional uses, apply existing ordinances to specific applications
and cases, and give advice in guiding policy. With regard to the administrative functions of the
Planning Commission, Mr. Lilly explained that they would make decisions on category two
conditional uses, design reviews, and approve special exceptions and final plats for subdivisions.

City Attorney, Hannah Vickery, presented the State Ethic Laws that were enacted in 1981, and the
Commissioners would be expected to uphold. She wamed against using other’s private
information for personal gain and receiving gifts or bribery. There was also a discussion regarding
conflicts of interest. Attorney Vickery advised the disclosure of any substantial interests to the
Mayor. Community Development Director, Michael Florence, added a recommendation that they
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be mindful of what they post on social media sites. Mr. Florence stated that there would be
instances where the Commissioners would receive email from residents with land use questions.
He suggested that those emails be forwarded to staff.

Finally, there was a discussion regarding the definition of a quorum, which was described as a
gathering of four or more Commissioners. Mr. Lilly commented that it would probably be safe to
discuss items that have already passed but to be aware of items that may come back before the
Commission at a later date.

The Planning Commission took a five-minute break prior to discussing the agenda item.
2, Discussion of Agenda Items.

Mr. Lilly presented the first item on the agenda regarding the Granite High School site, The
matter was discussed by the Planning Commission at the previous meeting and was continued
with the request that the developers hold a neighborhood meeting. Mr. Lilly confirmed that the
meeting took place on December 17 and was well attended. At the meeting, the developers
presented a plan that showed roughly 13 acres of residential, 10 acres of commercial space, and
3.5 to 4 acres of open space. Mr. Lilly gave a brief history of the subject propetty, past proposals,
and the specific application,

Commissioner Carter asked if the plan presented had been altered since the neighborhood meeting.
Mr. Lilly responded that it had not and suggested that he address any questions with the
developers. Commissioner Carter was concerned that the plan had not changed to reflect efforts to
mitigate the concerns of the neighbors.

Mr. Lilly recommended that a decision be made that night rather than continue the matter. He
reminded the Commissioners that their recommendation to the City Council pertains to a
designation change to the future land use map and not a site plan approval. Mr. Lilly presented the
three recommendation options outlined in the staff report.

There was a discussion regarding the amount of open space the City would prefer in the proposed
development and what would be plausible for the developers to include. 1t was determined that
any financial decisions regarding parks and open space would be the responsibility of the City
Council.

Chair Lauritzen asked what other options would be available for the property should the
Commission recommend denial. Mr. Lilly stated that the developers could come back with
another proposal or walk away from the property. He stated that part of the issue with the
property is that the School District is reluctant to reduce the price of the land.

Urban Design Director, Sharen Hauri, gave a brief explanation of the City’s failed efforts to obtain
funding for a large open space or community building on the site. It was noted that an opportunity
to apply for another grant would not come again for another 10 years.
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City Planner, Alexandra White, presented the second item on the agenda regarding preliminary
plat approval of a 32-lot planned unit development townhome project in the East Streetcar
Neighborhood. She stated that the applicant chose to plat the project as a PUD so that the units
could be individually sold. Ms. White stated that the project meets the requirements of the East
Streetcar ordinances as well as the PUD requirements,

Ms. White presented the third agenda item and stated that the applicant is secking final plat
approval of a two-lot minor subdivision with the back portion of his property being consolidated
with the property to the west. Both property owners are in agreement, and staff recommended
approval of the request.

Mr, Lilly presented the application from Questar Gas for a new regulator station at 1075 West
3300 South. He displayed the site plan and discussed the landscaping plans for the property. Staff
recommended approval of the conditional use permit with the conditions set forth in the staff
report, In response to a question from the Commission, Mr, Lilly confirmed that the proposed
building will replace the current station at 860 West 3300 South.

M. Lilly presented the first item of continuing business, which was a conditional use permit for a
regulator station at 315 Bast 3300 South. The item was heard at the previous Planning
Commission Meeting but the applicant requested that the item be continued to allow additional
time for their engineer to adjust the building plan. Originally, a 30-foot cooling stack was to be
installed on top of the building, however, the City felt this was too high. Mr, Lilly confirmed that
the current proposal shows a 15-foot stack and vegetation for additional screening.

The last item of continued business pertained to the Downtown zoning, which has been before the
Planning Commission previously and was discussed at length during several work meetings. Mr.
Lilly stated that the changes were sent to the Commission previously and are all technical in
nature. He suggested that a recommendation be made tonight.

The Planning Commission Work Meeting adjourned at approximately 6:54 p.m.
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Planning Commission Regular Meeting Minutes

Commission Members Present:

Staff Members Present:

Moment of Reflection:
Pledge of Allegiance:

Motion to Approve the Agenda

Thursday, January 7, 2016
City Council Chambers
220 East Morris Avenue

Time 7:00 p.m.

Rachel Lauritzen, Presiding
Holly Carson

Jeremy Carter

Susan Dickstein

Leslie Jones

Laura Vernon

Spencer Walker

Michael Florence, Community Development Director
Francis Lilly, Deputy Director/Housing Administrator
Alexandra White, City Planner
Hannah Vickery, City Attorney

Chair Lauritzen

Commissioner Carter

Commissioner Carter

Second to the Motion: Commissioner Carson

Vote: Unanimous

New Business

. GP-15-005

1. A recommendation to the City Council to amend the General Plan future land use

map designation of the former Granite High School Site from New Historical and
Schools/Open Space to Master Plan.

Action Iftem

Address 3305 South 500 East

Applicant  Garbett Homes and Wasatch Commercial Management
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Deputy Director/Housing Administrator, Francis Lilly, presented the staff report and gave a
history of the application and the Granite High School site. The matter was previously heard by
the Planning Commission on December 5, 2015, but was continued with the request that the
developers hold a neighborhood meeting. Mr. Lilly confirmed that the meeting was held on
December 17 and was well attended. He stated that the developers would be given an opportunity
later in the meeting to discuss changes made to their original plan.

The Granite High School site consists of 27 acres, and the General Plan designation is New
Historical and School/Open Space. Mr. Lilly stated that the intention for the property at the time
of the General Plan adoption was to preserve the school and the large open space. Since then there
have been two failed bond initiatives and a succession of developer proposals that were never
finalized. The current application seeks to change the General Plan designation to Master Plan to
allow for mixed use development. Mr. Lilly stated that this is the first viable proposal the City has
received for the property.

Mr. Lilly presented the plan provided by the developers, which shows roughly 10 acres of
commercial development, 13 acres of residential, and 3.5 to 4 acres of open space. e reminded
the Commission that this was not a solid plan and items could be changed if the process continues
toward development. Although many of the residents would prefer the site remain as open space,
Mr. Lilly stated that the City simply does not have the funding. He explained that the most viable
option for this site is a mix of commercial and residential.

Mr. Lilly reviewed the General Plan considerations supporting both approval and denial of the
proposed designation change.

Community Development Director, Michael Florence, reiterated that if the Planning Commission
chose to recommend approval of the application, it would not mean that the project was approved.
'The proposal is only to change the General Plan designation and several steps need to be taken
before any development takes place. In response to a question from Chair Lauritzen, Mr. Lilly
confirmed that the Master Plan designation allows for different types of commercial development,
and specific requirements would need to be met in that regard.

Commissioner Carson expressed a desire to preserve the exterior of the school as part of any
future development. Mr. Lilly stated that this could be discussed with the developers in detail at a
later date. He explained that Granite High alumni groups have already been in contact with the
developers and have listed items they would like to see preserved from the site.

Adam Langford, from The Wasatch Group, gave his business address as 299 South Main Street,
Suite 2400, in Salt Lake City. He introduced Jon Gust from the Arbor Group and Jacob Balstaedt
with Garbett Homes. Mr. Langford addressed the changes made to the plan in response to the
information gained at the neighborhood meeting. He stated that they removed the townhomes that
were originally intended to serve as a buffer between the commercial development and the single-
family homes. They also increased the amount of open space and consolidated it into one large
space rather than several small parks.
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Mr. Gust added that the residents requested that the single-family homes be arranged to face the
park to increase security. The plan was adjusted to reflect that desire.

Chair Lauritzen opened the public hearing and asked that the comments be kept to three
minutes or less.

Joreen Hall gave her address as 473 East Scott Avenue. She read a letter from her husband Dave
Hall. Mr. Hall’s main concern pertained to the amount of open space proposed. He felt it was
inadequate for the new development and the existing neighborhoods. He also feared that the
developers would be given too much freedom to design whatever they choose to in the future.
Mr. Hall expressed his distrust of the developers involved.

Merili Carter, who resides at 524 Emerson Avenue, introduced herself and Diane Oldham as
representatives of the Granite High Alumni Association. She confirmed that they have been
actively working with Mr. Balstaedt in an effort to preserve some of the historical pieces of

Granite High School. Ms. Carter stated that the developers have been cooperative thus far.

Reed Pace gave his address as 639 East 3585 South and stated that he had done some of his own
calculations and was sure that the development would not be financially feasible for the
developers, Mr. Pace believed that the project would never be completed and it would create a
burden on the City.

Mike Walton gave his address as 3693 South 545 East and stated that a Walmart or other large

commercial organization would not be a good fit for this area. He recommended that the proposal
be denied.

Ida Bickley gave her address as 646 East Scott Avenue and suggested that the City consider
including an LDS meetinghouse in the development,

Dave Rozanas, who resides at 3265 Waterlily Drive, hoped that compromises could be made by
all parties to create an option that would be beneficial for everyone. His desire was to see the
school be transformed into something similar to Trolley Square in Salt Lake City, with open space
closer to 10 acres. Mr. Rozanas recommended the proposal be denied.

Martin Burr gave his address as 415 Scott Avenue and stated clearly that a Walmart was not
appropriate for the area. He felt that residential homes could be placed along 3300 South with
access from that street rather than 500 East. Mr. Burr expressed his desire that they keep the track
and add a dog park in the areca.

Joanne Payne gave her address as 583 Bulrush Way and expressed her opinion that a large retailer
would actually decrease the tax revenue rather than increase it. Ms. Payne also had concerns
regarding traffic, congestion, and pollution, and asked why a traffic study had not been conducted
yet. Her preference was to keep the school and continue to seek grant money to preserve it as a
legacy to the City.
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Polly Hough, who resides at 602 East 3610 South, felt that the failure of the first bond proves that
there is a need for more single-family homes in South Salt Lake City. She was in favor of the
housing proposed, but not with the type of commercial the developers were suggesting.

Ms. Hough felt that a compromise could be made with smaller retailers.

Travis Massey gave his address as 3537 South 500 East and thanked the Planning Commission for
the work they had done and their good intentions for the City. Mr. Massey admitted that changes
were on the horizon, but that changing this area to mixed use was not wise. He stated that there
were other opportunities for retail along 3300 South and that the City was in need of a large open
space, He suggested that they leave the designation as it is for the time being.

Bill Espinoza, who resides at 3530 Park Meadow Street, stated that he owns a business on 3300
South at about 500 East. He questioned how the proposed development will benefit the residents,
as it will take away valuable open space. Mr. Espinoza recommended that the track, tennis courts,
and swimming pool be preserved.

Mark Brewer gave his address as 3416 South 660 East and expressed concern with the lack of
identity for South Salt Lake City. He felt that the school was a chance to create that. Mr. Brewer
also stated that there may be a need for a high school in the future if the population continues to
grow. If the Granite High School site were developed, the City would lose a prime location for a
new school.

Mr. Lilly read a letter from Lance Strong and JoAnne Wright of 568 Fast Water Lily Drive. In the
letter, Mr. Strong and Ms. Wright stated that they were not satisfied with the neighborhood
meeting, and felt that the developers were not interested compromising. They asked if the
property could be appraised again and suggested that the School District be held accountable for
their role in the difficult situation created by the high price of the land. They expressed their
opposition to the proposal and suggested that it be denied.

Sheila Hutchison, who resides at 3491 South Citrus Circle, stated that she has been certified to
appraise commercial property and described the process. Ms. Hutchison also stated that an
appraiser can be influenced by the requester, even though they are not supposed to be. She noted
that an appraisal is just one person’s opinion of value.

There were no further public comments. Chair Lauritzen closed the public hearing,

Mr. Lilly clarified that the proposal up for a decision was for a change to the General Plan and
suggested that the Planning Commission consider whether the change is appropriate and how
much open space would be required to justify the change.

Chair Lauritzen sympathized with the lost potential for a large open space for the area but felt that
18 was time to consider other alternatives. In response to comments made by the residents, Chair
Lauritzen stated that the Commission and staff could work with the developers to bring in smaller
retailers than Walmart, but indicated that it would be done during a later phase in the process. She
also felt that they could further mitigate issues with regard to more open space.
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Commissioner Walker asked staff if other developers would pursue development of the site if the
application were denied. Mr. Lilly responded that there is an active real estate purchase between
the School District and the developers. Mr. Florence added that roughly 18 months ago the
School District put out a Request for Proposals for the property, and they received three or four
responses. The current application is from the proposal chosen by the School District.

Commissioner Jones shared Chair Lauritzen’s opinion regarding the need for development, but
also felt that the loss of the school and open space would abandon the legacy of the site.
Commissioner Dickstein also would enjoy seeing open space in this location but stated that there
simply 18 not enough money available to the City to make that happen. She commented that it is
difficult to create a proposal that accommodates everyone’s wishes but recognized that there are
not many options left for the property.

Commissioner Carson stated that the best option was for the Commission to recommend approval
with conditions to further mitigate open space and smaller retailers.

Commissioner Carter commented that the school site has been vacant for several years and access
to the track and open space has been restricted and unused. The property is becoming unattractive
due to neglect, and there is now an opportunity to create something new for the community.
Commissioner Carter did not have an issue with changing the future land use map and was
confident that they would be able to direct the details of the plan as the process continues. He
encouraged the residents to attend future meetings on the matter should the City Council approve
the application. Commissioner Vernon agreed with Commissioner Carter’s comments and added
that they could still find opportunities to create an identity for the City with this development.

Motion to recommend the City Council amend the future land use map to change the land
use designation of the former Granite High School from New Historical and School/Open
Space to Master Plan, provided that the developer propose additional open space as part of
the development for the reasons listed in the staff report.

1. A future land use amendment to MP would achieve the intent of the South Salt Lake
General Plan to regulate land uses based on compatibility with surrounding uses,
residential areas and economic feasibility and to maintain residential, business and
industrial areas that are vibrant and where the health and safety of all are protected;

2. A future land use amendment to MP would achieve the intent of the South salt Lake
City General Plan to regulate land uses to ensure compatibility and to sustain viable
neighborhoods,

3. A future land use amendment to MP would achieve the intent of the South Salt Lake
General plan to support economic development and revitalized retail corridors.

4, Additional open space intended to serve all South Salt Lake residents will fulfill the

intent of the General Plan and Parks, Open Space, Trails, and Community Centers
Master Plan to preserve regional open space.

5. Additional open space intended to serve all South Salt Lake residents will honor the
historic and cultural legacy of the Granite High School Site.
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Commissioner Carter
Second on the motion: Commissioner Dickstein
Vote: Unanimous
The Planning Commission took a five-minute recess.
. S-15-012

2. Preliminary Plat Approval and a recommendation to the City Council to adopt a
PUD overlay zone for a 32-Lot Planned Unit Development Townehome project.

Action item
Address 2255 South 400 East
Applicant  JF Capital Properties

City Planner, Alexandra White, presented the staft report regarding a 32-lot Planned Unit
Development Townhome project located in the East Streetcar Neighborhood. She stated that the
development would be subject to the East Streetcar Neighborhood form based code as well as the
PUD requirements, as the applicant intends to sell the units individually. Ms. White presented an
aerial map of the subject property and the site plan. She confirmed that the plans were reviewed
by the Design Review Committee in early December 2015, and the items addressed during that
meeting have been addressed by the applicant.

Christian Traeden was present on behalf of JF Capital Properties and gave his business address as
1148 West Legacy Crossing Boulevard in Centerville. He introduced Eric Tuttle, the Project
Architect, and Adam Paul with JF Capital. Mr. Traeden informed the Commission that JF Capital
does not only develop projects, but builds them as well. They pride themselves in creating quality
luxury homes. With regard to the application, Mr. Traeden confirmed that the traffic study had
been completed and two-car garages have been provided for each unit. He then presented the
floor plans for the units, which are primarily three-bedroom townhomes. The units on the end of
each structure would be two-bedroom units and would be oriented to face 400 East.

In response to a question from Commissioner Jones, Mr. Traeden confirmed that the square
footage of the units will be 1,300 to 1,400 square feet. Additionally, the garages were designed to
be spacious,

There was discussion regarding the building materials and exterior design of the buildings.
Commissioner Carter expressed concern that the buildings appeared too boxy and lacked
variation. Mr. Traeden stated that the variations were difficult to present in a rendering, but efforts
had been taken to create something that will be visually appealing. He confirmed that the designs
meet the ordinance requirements,
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Chair Lauritzen cpened the public hearing. There were no public comments. Chair
Lauritzen closed the public hearing.

Commissioner Lauritzen was satisfied with the designs presented, particularly with the proposed
landscaping.

Motion to approve the preliminary plat and recommend the City Council adopt the PUD
overlay zone for a 32-Lot Planned Unit Development with all items listed in the staff report.

1. The proposed project meets all the requirements of the East Streetcar Form Based
Code.

2. The applicant is required to continue to work with City Staff to make all corrections
necessary for recording the plat.

3. The applicant will work with the City Engineer and the Fire Marshall to ensure the
project meets all applicable codes.

4. Bonds for all common and public improvements will be submitted to the City prior to

any development.

The applicant will complete a CPTED Review prior to obtaining building permits.

6. All items of the staff report.

wn

Commissioner Carter

Second: Commissioner Carson
Volte: Unanimous

. S-15-013

3. Preliminary Plat Approval for a two-lot minor subdivision.

Action Item
Address 182 West Haven Avenue
Applicant  Stephen Naylor

Ms, White presented the staff report regarding preliminary plat approval of a two-lot subdivision
at 182 West Haven Avenue. She stated that the applicant is proposing to split his property to
create a second lot behind the residence. The neighbor to the west intends to consolidate the new
lot into their property. Ms, White added that all real estate contracts will be finalized when the
split and consolidation is recorded with the County. In response to a question from Commissioner
Dickstein, Ms. White confirmed that the neighboring business was light manufacturing and retail
sales. They intend to use the new property as indoor storage and a warchouse.
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The applicant, Stephen Naylor, identified himself as the owner and resident of 182 West Haven
Averue. He confirmed that the reason for the sale was because the neighbor was a willing buyer.
Mr. Naylor intends to continue to reside in the home, but may sell in the future.

Chair Lauritzen opened the public hearing. There were no public comments. Chair
Lauritzen closed the public hearing.

Motion to approve the minor subdivision and final plat with the conditions listed in the staff
report,

1. The applicant will continue to work with City staff to make all technical corrections
necessary for recording,
2. Bonds for all common and public improvements will be submitted te the City prior to
any development or improvements installed before the piat is signed.
3. Allitems of the staff report.
: Commissioner Dickstein

Second: Commissioner Carson
Vote: Unanimous

. C-15-046

4, Conditional use permit for a new regulator station,

Action Item
Address 1075 West 3300 South
Applicant Questar Gas

Mr. Lilly presented the staff report and stated that Questar Gas has submitted an application for a
new regulator station at 1075 West 3300 South. He stated that the station would be a small block
building, which was to be unoccupied most of the time. The site would also contain gas piping,
pressure regulating equipment, and a small solar panel to power the indicators. Mr. Lilly
presented the landscaping plan and confirmed that the proposed fencing type is in compliance with
the requirements of the Police Department.

Yuka Jenkins identified herself as a representative of Questar Gas and gave the business address
as 1140 West 200 South in Salt Lake City. She confirmed that the proposed regulator station will
replace the current station located at 860 West 3300 South. Ms. Jenkins explained that there
simply was not room to expand at the current site.

Steve Clausen, also with Questar Gas, addressed the proposed landscaping, He stated that the
design was drought resistant and can be irrigated according to City Code. They intend to have a
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horizontal juniper and pampas grass along the fence line, Four of the existing evergreen trees
would be preserved.

In response to a question from Commissioner Vernon, Mr. Clausen confirmed that their contractor
would also be contracted to remove the old facility once the new one is online. They expect the

station to be completed this summer.

Chair Lauritzen opened the public hearing. There were no public comments. Chair
Lauritzen closed the public hearing,

Motion to approve the conditional use permit for a regulator station at 1075 West 3300
South with the conditions outlined in the staff report.

1. The applicant will install landscape screening and fencing as required by the South Sait
Lake Municipal Code. ,
2. The applicant will meet all requirements of the South Salt Lake Building Official, the
South Salt Lake City Engineer, and the South Salt Lake Fire Marshal.
3. Al items of the staff report.
Commissioner Carson

Second: Commissioner Carter

VYote: Unanimous

Continuing Business

. 7-15-005

1. A recommendation by the Planning Commission to the City Council to consider
amending the South Salt Lake Zoning Map from Commercial Corridor, North
District, Commercial General, Light Industrial, and Transit Oriented Development
Overlay to Downtown and to adopt the Downtown South Salt Lake Land Use
Ordinance and Design Standards. The zoning encompasses the area from 2100 South
to I-80 and from State Street to 400 West.

Action Item
Applicant  South Salt Lake City
Mr. Lilly presented the continuing business regarding Downtown Land Use Ordinance and Design

Standards. The above item was before the Commission previously and the changes made since
then were primarily technical in nature.
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Motion to recommend the City Council amend the South Salt Lake Zoning Map of the area
from 2100 South to I-80 and from State Street to 400 West from Commercial Corridor,
North District, Commercial General, Light Industrial, and Transit Oriented Development
Overlay to Downtown, and adopt the Downtown South Salt Lake Land Use Ordinance and
Design Standards.

Commissioner Vernon

Second: Commissioner Walker
Vote: Unanimous

. C-15-042

2. Conditional use permit for a new regulator station.

Action Item
Address 315 East 3300 South
Applicant Questar Gas

Mr. Lilly presented the staff report regarding a request for a conditional use permit for a regulator
station at 315 East 3300 South. The matter was brought before the Planning Commission the
previous month but the applicant requested a continuance to allow their architect time to adjust the
building design. Originally, the plans required a 30-foot tall ventilation stack but the City felt that
would be too high. Since then, the stack was reduced to 15 feet in height and the applicant agreed
to include vegetation for additional screening.

Katie Secretan identified herself as the Design Engineer for the project and described how they
were able to reduce the height of the stack, She also stated that the 15-foot stack would be
mounted on top of the four-foot building, making the total height of the structure 19 feet.

Motion to approve the Conditional Use Permit for a regulator station at 315 East 3300 South
with the conditions outlined in the staff report.

1. The applicant will install additional landscaping or design features be added to the site to
provide some visual screening of the vent stack from the street and from adjacent
properties.

2. The applicant will work with staff te determine if any additional buffering is needed for
sound attenuation, given the presence of ontdoor equipment on the site.

3. The applicant will meet all requirements of the South Salt Lake Building Official, the
South Salt Lake City Engineer, and the South Salt Lake Fire Marshal.

4. All items of the staff report.

Commissioner Carson
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Second: Commissioner Vernon

Vote: Unanimous

Commission Business

Motion to approve the December 3, 2015, Planning Commission Meeting Minutes.

Motion to Approve: Commissioner Dickstein
Second the motion: Commissioner Carter
Yote: Unanimous

Election of a Planning Commission Chair for 2016.

Motion to nominate Rachel Lauritzen as Planning Commission Chair for 2016.
Commissioner Carson

Second: Commissioner Vernon

The ballot vote was taken. Rachel Lauritzen was elected as Planning Commission Chair for 2016.

Staff Business — Information Items

There was no staff business.

Adjournment

Motion to Adjourn: Commissioner Jones
Second: Commissioner Vernon
VYote: Unanimous

The Planning Commission Meeting adjourned at approximately 9:47 p.m.
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Michael Florence
Community Development Director
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HALES ) ENGINEERING

innovative transportation solutions

Page 1 of 2
MEMORANDUM
Date: November 11, 2015
To: Adam Paul
From: Hales Engineering
Subject: Sugarhouse S-Line Townhome Parking Study

uT15-807

Multi-family Parking Demand Rates (Salt Lake Valley)

In an effort to identify an existing / acceptable parking demand rate at a similar project, Hales
Engineering studied a project within the Salt Lake Valley to better understand the parking
supply and demand at this location and to draw conclusions about the parking at the proposed
S-Line project in the Sugarhouse area. Data was collected at a study location in Sandy
between 12:00 am and 4:00 am, as this is the time when the majority of tenets are home for
the night and parking demand is at its greatest according to the Institute of Transportation
Engineers (ITE), Parking Generation, 4" Edition, 2010.

Data Collection / Study Location

Liberty Bend Apartments and Townhomes
The Liberty Bend project is located at 1048 East Liberty Bend Lane, Sandy, Utah within the
Salt Lake Valley, and consist of 93 units, 36 apartments and 57 townhome units (see Figure
1). During our data collection, it was observed that 66 parking stalls were occupied, 27 were
empty, and there were 82 garages with 2 vehicles parked in the driveways, and 25 vehicles
parking adjacent to the curb near the complex.

The following conclusions can be made:
1. Supply (parking stalls on-site) = 2.23 stalls / unit
2. Demand (total parked vehicles on-site and off-site) = 1.94 stalls / occupied unit

1220 North 500 West, Ste. 202  Lehi, UT 84043 p 801.766.4343
www.halesengineering.com

































PLANNING COMMISSION - JANUARY 7, 2016

] jSOUTH

SALT LAKE

Staff Recommendation

Staff recommends approval of the minor subdivision and final plat with the following
conditions:

1. The applicant will continue to work with City staff to make all technical corrections
necessary for recording.

2. Bonds for all common and public improvements will be submitted to the City prior to
any development or improvements installed before the plat is signed.

3. All items of the staff report.
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